
 

CABINET RECOMMENDATIONS TO THE COUNCIL 
 

Cabinet meeting 15th September 2021 
 
Zero Carbon Heat Network – Route to Market 
 
RECOMMENDED that  
 
1) The Zero Carbon Heat Network (ZCHN) project pursues the concession 

route to market; 
 

2) Delegated authority be given to the Head of Community and Housing 
Services and the Head of Legal, Democratic and Property Services to 
procure and agree the Concession Agreement with qualifying energy 
companies;  

 
3) Green Heat Network Funding is utilised to fund this route to market; and 
 
4) A project board, to assist the Project Manager, be established under the 

terms of reference attached at Appendix A. 
 


